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April 24, 2017
Municipal Manager/MOA Staff & GBOS

Quarterly Meeting

MINUTES FINAL
4:00 p.m.  Girdwood Community Room
Call to Order 4 pm
Attending are:
GBOS Members:  Sam Daniel, Jerry Fox, Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington

Robert Snitzer arrived approx. 4:15PM

MOA Members:   Mike Abbott, Municipal Manager; Robin Ward, HLB
GBOS Staff:
Kyle Kelley, Margaret Tyler
Assembly:
Suzanne LaFrance, John Weddleton
Public attending:
Sue Kennedy, Diana Livingston, Tommy O’Malley

1. Pedestrian crosswalk/flashing light at Alyeska Highway and Arlberg/Hightower subdivision. GBOS requests update on status of completing approval of agreement between MOA and State DOT.   

Mike Abbott updates that the project is currently in review regarding the maintenance arrangement, with a discussion regarding whether work will be completed by MOA electricians or by a contractor.  Project is still on track for construction in Summer, 2017.  Abbott confirms that GBOS effort to have for engineering completed for the project is reasonable to do at this time.

2. Seward Highway Safety:  Girdwood residents and school kids on Seward Highway.

What is the MOA plan for highway safety with diminished AST presence?

What is the plan for handling accidents on highway when AST is not available?

Mike Abbott confirms that as of April 30 there will only be AST BHP (Bureau of Highway Patrol

on the Seward Highway.  APD will respond to imminent threat under Mutual Aid Agreement.
Abbott recommends letters to the Governor, Legislature, requesting funding for additional law 

enforcement.

Girdwood 2020 is hosting Seward/Kenai Peninsula Highway Transportation corridor Safety 

Stakeholders Meeting on TUE at 10AM.  Come and participate in grassroots work session on 
this topic.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Group discussed efforts by Assembly to fund enforcement outside of the current Police Service Area.  This includes:
Bed tax proposal that was lobbied against by the visitor industry.

Area-wide grant so that APD can respond outside of Police Service Area

Other funding sources not tied to property taxes (ie. toll road, gas tax, sales tax, etc)

Group also discussed that there could be a different model of policing for highway enforcement by APD, rather not urban enforcement model.

3. Update on Memorandum of Understanding between Anchorage Parking Authority and MOA to allow WPD to ticket and tow abandoned and illegally parked vehicles in Girdwood
Kyle Kelley updates that this MOU is currently at MOA Legal for review.  Need to make sure that this is included in the WPD contract for police services.  If not, need to write addendum to that contract.

Plan is to have this in place by July.

Before beginning active enforcement of parking laws, public will be informed of the change. 
4. Girdwood Area Plan Update.  GBOS would like to know the status of Assembly funding for the plan Girdwood Area Plan.
Proposal to add funding to the MOA budget for this project failed to get assembly support.  Mountain View was able to secure grants and funding internally.  Recommend that GAP group seek funding through Anchorage Commercial Land Trust (Kirk Rose) and continue grassroots planning and fundraising.
5. Status Update regarding turning Girdwood in to its own Department with DeptID?

Mike Abbott mentioned this possibility at the October MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting. 
Having own DEPTID would allow GBOS more flexibility in spending tax funds in Girdwood without Assembly approval and OMB oversight.  

SAP project will preclude working on this until around the beginning of 2018 – too late for 2018 budget cycle.
Kyle Kelley states that GBOS already manages their own funds, this is pretty limited change from current method, but it does release some of the safeguards on spending, which may not be in Girdwood’s best interest. There is no need to rush in to this level of fiscal autonomy.

Recap of action items from this meeting:
Move forward with CRW on Crosswalk light Engineering

Move forward with Legal dept on parking authority and ticketing.

Jerry Fox thanks Robin Ward for her help with the Industrial Park.

MOA/GBOS Meeting Adjourn 4:50PM


6. GBOS review of the GBOS Rules and Operating Procedures
Group reviewed changes to GBOS Rules and Procedures
Items still needing work are:

Add info on ad hoc committee formation by GBOS

Clarification of recusal vs abstaining from voting

These changes will be drafted and the updated Rules and Procedures will be brought to GBOS for approval.

Group determines THU 4/27 at 10:30AM for Executive Session regarding GBOS Roles.

GBOS Meeting Adjourn: 5:35PM
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